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REPORT FROM THE PRESIDENT

Another year has passed and annual memberships are now due. As we value your membership, we hope you will maintain your involvement with The Friends Of Warrnambool Botanic Gardens Inc. (FOWBG) Your support and contribution will help achieve our aim of maintaining and developing the WBG as an outstanding Guilfoyle Garden.

The Growing Friends, together with staff at the Gardens, are planning regular workshop activities in the coming months. We would like to compile a list of interested members. If you would like to take part in some pruning, planting and propagating plants and sharing knowledge and ideas, tell one of the committee and we will contact you when activities are arranged. They will most likely be mid morning and take about two hours.

Our new Curator, John Sheely, and the staff at the Gardens have been busy mulching trees and replanting garden beds. They do a great job in spite of the disheartening destruction caused by vandals. In the last month a truck parked in the depot was extensively damaged, lights were torn from the rotunda, pickets from the fence and a young eucalypt destroyed. Although most people admire and respect the Gardens, it seems there will always be some level of senseless destruction. Back in the 1880s, Scoborio wrote of the “mischievous youths” who damaged his newly planted street trees. Well the trees are still with us, and so alas, are the mischievous youths.

We look forward to mixing with as many as possible of our members at the Annual General Meeting on Thursday July 19th. John Sheely will be guest speaker. The meeting, at the Warrnambool Club in Kepler Street, will begin at 11.00am and will be followed by lunch. Do come.

Pat Varley 

        BED NUMBER 21 - Restoration
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                Before 



Preparation  



Planting
Planting out bed 21 on Wednesday was truly an exciting day. In 2003 the WCC commissioned John Beetham to identify every plant in the entire gardens along with his advice on replanting all garden beds. With the assistance of some ‘Friends’ John’s work was catalogued. 

At last, with the employment of John Sheely bed restoration is now underway. The work John and his staff are doing is worth a visit.
LONE PINE

Vale

Members may remember our delight when we learnt of a Lone Pine seedling planted some 30 years ago by a Mr Allan Strain.  He had been successful in germinating several seeds from “our” tree and growing a tree which he planted on his soldier settlement property in Ballangeich, not far from Grasmere where the original Lone Pine was raised by Mrs Emma Gray.

Allan passed away peacefully at his home in Warrnambool in May. The tree he planted still grows at Ballangeich.

AND NOW THERE ARE MORE

Pinus Brutia                                                                                                                     Aleppo Pine

In February 2006, I collected a couple of cones from the Lone Pine in the Warrnambool Botanic Gardens, along with some twigs with needles on them which had fallen to the ground. The cones were placed in a large bowl and then on top of the lids of our slow combustion stove to convince the cones that they should open and let their seeds go. Of the 24 seeds, 20 were planted just into the surface in individual root-training pots filled with ordinary potting mix which did NOT contain any added water holding substances. The needles were chopped up into pieces about 2cm long and sprinkled over the seeds. I planted them around Easter time, and used the lunar planting guide, which recommends that plants (except grasses) that bear/grow above the ground should be planted on the new moon (check your calendar) or any of the four days before or four days after the new moon, which gives you nine days to choose from. The tray of pots was then put on the bench in our shadehouse, which nature watered as she fancied over autumn, winter & spring.

Nothing happened until early in September when two seedlings came up within a few days of each other. A 10% germination rate! As the drier weather set in, we watered the whole shadehouse as needed with a hand-held trigger sprinkler. The seedlings didn't grow very much, but consolidated their initial growth and the crisp stems became solid tiny trunks, whilst the needles gradually changed from bright green to the bluish hue that we see in the parent in the WBG.

As the Lone Pine is quite elderly, I felt that it would be good to repeat this all in 2007, and on 1/4/07, I enlisted the help of a very tall friend who picked a couple of cones which had already partly opened, collected all the twigs with needles from under the tree, and repeated the whole process, ending up with 40 seeds planted this year, (including last years leftovers which had been sealed in a film canister - haven't changed over to digital yet!). Planting this year took place on Anzac day (the day after the new moon). On 16/6/07, I noticed that two seeds had very recently germinated, and still had their seed casing on the ends of their needles. So far, that's only a 5% germination rate, but as I'm writing this on 21/6/07, the shortest day of the year, there is plenty of time until spring really arrives. 

Why do I follow the lunar planting guide? The moon and it's orbit are the direct cause of the tides in the ocean, and through knowing the future orbit we can predict the variation in the tides, so I reckon that the moon may well be able to influence plants.

Lou Hollis

PLANT OF THE MONTH

Picea smithiana                                                                               West Himalayan Spruce

One of the loveliest trees in the Gardens is the old Himalayan Spruce.   It was planted some 50 years ago near the path leading down to the rotunda.   This is a beautiful position because you can admire its soft, drooping branches bearing long pine cones as you walk down the hill.   Ours does not have the dense foliage one would expect to see in its native habitat with snow and rain but it is, nevertheless, a fine tree.

We found the other day that resin was oozing out of its pinecones (see photo).   On checking this matter with Kiah Martin, senior arborist of the RBGM she advised us that this was likely to be a reaction to insect attack or lack of water.   Our new curator, John Sheely, has since given it mulch and much needed water as part of a programme which he and staff are applying to all of our major trees.   The spruce has now regained full health and is producing an abundance of pine cones.

Picea smithiana, at maturity, can reach a height of 25 metres.   There are some spectacular examples planted over 100 years ago in old established botanic gardens, such as Ballarat, Beechworth and the Royal Botanic Gardens, Tasmania.

Marigold Curtis
Sulphur-Crested Cockatoo  Cacatua galarita
Last November the recently planted bed around the large urn attracted the attention of the sulphur crested cockatoos. These industrious cockies methodically pulled up about half the plants.

Under the heading Local Cockies an article in the Newsletter of Warrnambool and District Historical Society offers an explanation for the term cockies as it refers to farmers. According to George Brown, pen name ‘Bruni” published in the Warrnambool Independent 16 September 1885, the name was given to small farmers on the fringe of Port Fairy.



“The nickname was given by the blackfellows who saw the resemblance



between the farmers’ small plots of cultivation and the patches of ground



dug up by the flocks of long billed white parrots of the locality”

Sounds like the birds have been around for a long time.

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

FRIENDS OF WARRNAMBOOL BOTANIC GARDENS

A0032902E
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the Friends

will be held       
at:      Warrnambool Club   96 Kepler Street Warrnambool


            
on:     Thursday 19th July 2007, commencing  11.00am

BUSINESS



1.  
To confirm the minutes of the last annual general meeting;



2.  
To receive from the Committee a report of the activities of the



Friends during the last financial year.



3.   
To elect officers of the Friends and ordinary members of the



      
Committee;



      
President.  Vice-President.    Secretary.   Treasurer.   Committee 


  
4.   
To receive and consider the statement submitted by the Friends



      
in accordance with section 30 (3) of the Act.



5.    
General: to transact any business that may be lawfully bought 


                   
forward.

Date:    27th June, 2007
Amanda King

Secretary  

========================================================================

FRIENDS OF THE WARRNAMBOOL BOTANIC GARDENS INC.

NOMINATION FORM 2007

The following positions are available:

President.       Vice-President.       Secretary.      Treasurer.      Committee (10)

I ....................................................hereby nominate the following person/s for the position/s noted

.............................................................................................................................................................

.............................................................................................................................................................








Signed.........................................................     

Signature/s and Name/s of Nominee/s

.............................................................................................................................................................
Nomination form to be forwarded to:  Secretary,  P.O. Box 1190,  Warrnambool 3280.

No later than 13th July 2007



FRIENDS OF WARRNAMBOOL 

BOTANIC GARDENS Inc.
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President
Pat Varley

(03) 5562 4800
Vice-president

Anne Lynch

(03) 5562 1303

Secretary

Mandy King

(03) 55620343

Asst. Secretary

Kathy Wicherson               (03) 5562 1436
Treasurer

Judi Phillips
              (03) 5562 3320

Growing Friends
Guided Tours 

Isobel Jones  

(03) 5568 1076
Newsletter Editor 

Marigold Curtis  

(03) 5567 6316
Historian 
Marie Johnstone  

(03) 5562 3238

Functions 

Anne Kelly  

(03) 5562 4982

Archives 

Jean Fitzpatrick  

(03) 5562 3447

Public Officer
Billie Rowley
 (03) 55611583

General Assistant

Laurel Myers

(03) 55617571

    Correspondence:

Friends of Warrnambool Botanic Gardens Inc.

P.O. Box 1190

Warrnambool 3280

Email: aking@eftel.net.au 

Our newsletter is published spring, summer, 

autumn and winter.  

If you would like to contribute to our publication 

please forward material to the above address.

Membership: Payable at/or by the AGM 

July 2007 

June 2007



WHAT A DIFFERENCE A CURATOR MAKES 





Our Curator John Sheely took up his position early this year and has been hard at work. The Friends have been lobbying for replanting and mulching for many years. Within his short time on the ground, John has achieved these things along with much needed staff development, propagating from our own stock and obtaining ‘true specimens’ to re stock garden beds.


John is putting in place a program for member involvement in the ‘growing area’. We will have regular days where members and garden staff will be involved in garden related projects.


We will finalise our database so that we have a true and updatable record of every plant in the gardens. This database will be available for access by the staff enabling all plants to be treated as individuals and as such gets the specialised care that they need. 


Our hope for the near future is to obtain the Curators Cottage where John and his staff can be based, along with computers, library and our extensive filing system. 


This building would make an ideal base area where members can come together and share their expertise and knowledge with the people that work in the gardens.





Donations to the future of the gardens





If you are interested in donating $20 or more to the development of the gardens, we can give you a CD containing an interesting history of the gardens, along with photos and information on the major existing trees and plants. 


If you would like to make a donation please contact Mandy King. Send an email � HYPERLINK "mailto:aking@eftel.net.au" ��aking@eftel.net.au� and a cheque made out to the friends with return address details.





NEWSLETTER


With the new technology available to us we would like to offer this newsletter on-line. If you take up this option we would obviously save on postage and other related costs. Another bonus would be that you could forward the newsletter on to others. If you would like to take up this option please email me at � HYPERLINK "mailto:aking@eftel.net.au" ��aking@eftel.net.au� and your next newsletter will be received by email.


With John’s new initiatives I will be able to let you know time and dates as they are organised – I promise no spamming 


Mandy King
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